
 

Luther Manor Continuing Precautions Related to COVID-19 

April 15, 2020 7:08 pm  

There are still no newly acquired cases of COVID-19 on either of Luther Manor 
campuses, which is where our energy continues to go.  This remains our highest 
priority. Thank you for all the support and communication you have provided your loved 
ones and our team of employees.  It is so obvious we are one team, keeping our faith 
and working hard to stay safe, happy and flexible in this new world!        

 
● Thank you to more groups and organizations for Sharing God's love with Luther 

Manor.  In appreciation: 
 

○ Thank you St. Jude the Apostle School - 3rd Grade Classes, taught by 
Mrs. Malloy and Mrs. Leszczynski and 4th Grade Class taught by Mrs. 
Mikec and Mrs. L for the wonderful letters of support for our residents and 
staff.  Here Kathy from Life Enrichment reads letters from Connor and 
Olivia to Jim and Corrine.  When 3rd and 4th graders write this well, our 
future is bright!   

 

 
 

○ Thank you J. Todd Kloeb, the Global Capacity Planning Manager and 
Ford Motor Company for the 500 face shields!  
 



 

 
  

● We are very excited to announce we have a new telehealth program starting 
tomorrow that will include centralized scheduling and resident rotation. This will 
make video appointments happen with our residents, their doctors and one of our 
staff members. In addition to addressing medical conditions remotely, the 
telehealth visits will enable our residents to speak with their mental health 
providers, something they have also been missing out on. The only limitation we 
have in meeting the high demand for these services continues to be our lack of 
iPads. If you’re interested in donating even one iPad, it will positively impact 
many residents. Click here to learn how to donate an iPad, when using this link 
please check the United Lutheran Program for the Aging circle. 

 
● A reminder to all those who are dropping off items or groceries for your loved 

ones, please be sure to label the bags so we know who to deliver them to.  We 
are receiving way too many items to “guess” at where they go.  Also, please don’t 
overfill them and risk items falling out and not getting delivered.  If you need to 
drop off two bags, that is preferred.  Also, tie a knot in the bag so items don’t slip 
around in transit.  Thank you as always! 

    
● Joyce, a resident at our River Oaks assisted living facility turned 100 yesterday!  

We worked with her family and did everything we could to make her feel special.  
They brought cake, flowers, signs and our staff decorated and everyone sang 
happy birthday. Joyce’s family joined via Zoom on her special day.  Yes Joyce, 
thumbs up, you don’t look even close to 100!  Must be something about living at 
Luther Manor, with all of our century club members!   

 



 

 
 

Please remember, keep those calls, cards and emails coming. Please keep contacting 
your loved ones in all ways possible! 

 

 


